

# WILFORD COMMUNITY GROUP

## Minutes of the Community Group Committee Meeting Held at 7:30pm on Monday 19th May 2014 At The Ferry Inn

Present: Andrew Rule (AR) – Chair  
Peter Stiles (PBS) - Treasurer  
Sheila Atherton (SA)  
Alan Foster (AF)  
Brian Hardy (BH)  
Linda Stiles (LS)  
Frank Wakelin (FW)

Also present: Councillor Roger Steel (RS)  
and 8 residents

		<b>Action</b>
<b>1</b>	<b>Apologies:</b> Dave Boulton, Cllr Ferguson, Pat Huxley, Bill Roughton, Parbinder Singh	
<b>2</b>	<b>Minutes of 28th April 2014.</b> A resident had drawn the Secretary's attention to the fact that there is no distinction between a 'city' and 'county' police force. It was agreed that the wording in Item 8 should read - The footpath is outside the Clifton beat boundary. AR will liaise with Insp. Waldron to establish a contact name from the West Bridgford beat team.  With this amendment, the minutes of the Meeting of the 28th April were agreed and approved.	
<b>3</b>	<b>Main Road Parking Restrictions.</b> RS advised that a meeting with Cllr Urquhart and senior council officers had been arranged for the 2nd June. He confirmed that the section of road from Main Road to the Wilford Endowed School entrance, although privately owned, would be included along with the 'loop' road.  FW enquired about the purpose of the cables outside the Social Club. RS advised that these were for traffic volume measurements.  BH asked whether the recently reported proposed restrictions with regard to vehicles parked on pavements in Leicester were to be adopted by Nottingham City Council. RS advised that currently no such restrictions were proposed.	
<b>4</b>	<b>Group Funds (future use of).</b> AR advised that a Community Event on the Village Green was being arranged for the August Bank Holiday. At least a dozen people had volunteered to assist with this event.  BH suggested that a meeting with a guest speaker should be considered. AR felt that a meeting similar to the 'evening with Lilian Greenwood' meeting should also be considered.	
<b>5</b>	<b>Wilford Library Site.</b> RS advised the Meeting that the site would be included for auction in June.	
<b>6</b>	<b>Tram Concerns.</b> Residents from Coronation Avenue expressed their dissatisfaction with the response from the City Council and NET regarding their concerns over the lack of provision of adequate noise and privacy protection where the track parallels Coronation Avenue.	



Date.....